



JCSU Executive Committee Meeting

May 3rd in the JCR

In attendance (12): the President (Jezz Brown, *in the chair*), the Treasurer (Tom Brookes), the Freshers' Officers (Krish Nanavati and Mia Barnes), the Communications Officer (Lewis Westwood Flood), the Access Officer (Julio Bernucci), the International Students' Officer (Ines Shammah), the Services Officer (Florence Lazenby), the LGBTQ+ Officer (Yuval Weiss), the Mental Health and Disabilities Officer (Maddie Mitchell), the Ethnic and Religious Minorities Officer (Esther Anthony-Ajileye), and the Female and Non-Binary Welfare Officer (Georgia King).

Apologies (6): the Vice-President (Bella Manfredi), the Environmental and Ethical Affairs Officer (Kefeshe Bernard), the Ents Officers (Olly Doggett and Billy Hughes), the Women's and Non-Binary Officer (Izzy Despositos), and the Male and Non-Binary Welfare Officer (Jamie Newnham).

Observers Present (1): the College Council Representative (Issy Kaufmann)

1.0 – Approval of ALL outstanding draft minutes, as previously circulated.

Approved without opposition.

2.0 – Garden Party

- Jezz: Apparently the JCSU always hosts a garden party at the end of exams, and the JCMS wants it on June 17th. But, thinking of working with MCR and setting June 23rd as a day. That would be the same day as JCSU-MCR sports day, so we could do like a barbeque etc. Need to think about ticketing, or perhaps we spend the budget (Tom: we have £22k to spend).
- Jezz: On another note, we have that £22k (minus £10k for JCBC) so if you have anything you think will improve the JCSU, let us know and we will look at what we can buy.
- Maddie: Possibly tickets for food and drinks, and then wristbands for that (and people doing food and drinks will know that the people with wristbands have paid)

3.0 – Solidaritee

- Jezz: Got a message from Jess Molyneux about buying t-shirts and then having a photo taken. Probably going to have to be private purchases (i.e. each committee member pays)

4.0 – Brewery Room Updates

- Jezz: Doesn't *look* like anything is happening, but it is, and we are negotiating issues like who will pay for things (like football tables, which Conferencing are trying to figure out how they can use it out of term). Looking good for a Michaelmas opening, and we are working with the MCR on this. Charlotte and I have discussed this, and it's not official yet, but the feeling is that people can hold events there, but it has to be an open space (i.e. no private meetings, so essentially *not* another JCR). *Adding* another central hub, not *replacing*.
- Jezz: Still figuring out all the stuff in the space, so if you have feedback on how decoration is going, or what you want to see, let me know.

5.0 – Student Affairs Update

- Jezz: Meeting is the 16th May, so get this to me because you have 7 days.

5.1 – Bridging Week

- Jezz: Essentially one week before Freshers, bringing disadvantaged Freshers to move in a week early, to allow them to adjust to all the different things at Cambridge. Lots at other Colleges have it, and it would be a College thing to handle. SAC would then handle to Access, which would likely mean it would come into effect in 2023 *if* it is adopted.
- Ines: What about an international students freshers week? Because we basically didn't know each other, but College may be funny about accommodation. Not to mention pre-seasons for sports.

6.0 – Julio Single-Handedly Schools Access

- Julio: So we agreed the press release, and we got the breakdown of school types within state schools, which is great. Some debates over where state academies go, and Senior Tutor asked that they be put into the *type* of school they would be in.

7.0 – Any Other Business [AOB]

Any business not raised before the meeting may be raised by an Officer under this agenda point for a lengthier discussion. Points raised during the meeting may also be deferred to this point by the Secretary or President.